
 

              
652 Oliver Street 
Williamsport, PA.  17701  U.S.A.                  
 

Tel. 570-323-6181 
Fax. 570-327-7101 
www.lycoming.textron.com 

 
 

Service Letter No. L199 
January 28, 1983 

 
TO:  Owners and Operators of Lycoming Reciprocating Aircraft Engines. 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendations Regarding USE OF FUEL 
 
 
   This Service Letter is to clarify Lycoming’s position on the fuel grades that are specified for use in our 
reciprocating engine models. 
 
   LYCOMING DOES NOT APPROVE the use of any fuel other than those aviation grades specified in our 
latest edition of Service Instruction No. 1070. 
 
   OUR POSITION IS CLEAR; do not operate your aircraft on any fuel which is not specified. 
 

NOTE 
 

Lycoming Service Bulletin No. 398 is entitled “Recommendations Regarding Use of 
Incorrect Fuel”. Please refer to this bulletin if your engine has been operated on any fuel that 
is not specified in Service Instruction No. 1070. 
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